To whom it may concern:

It is with great confidence and appreciation we forward this letter of recommendation for Thermal
Concepts, Inc,

Thermal Concepts was awarded a subcontract to change out (2} 350 ton cooling towers and 14 Air
Handler units in the Broward Center for the Performing Arts in Ft. Lauderdale. Existing conditions and
operating restrictions were challenging and required several stages of planning.

The immediate concern was the requirement that the facility needs to stay as close to operational as
possible at all times due to controlling humidity. The 25 year old facility has a large square footage of
wood ceilings, stair banisters, and cloth stage and balcony curtains. Additionat challenges included
getting 8 of the 14 units info the building where access was extremely limited. 7 of these units had to be
totally disassembled down to individual pieces, brought into their rooms and reassembled. 3 of those
units came through a removed 2™ floor window with custom rigging and using an off road fork lift as a
crane. They truly lived up to their motto to 'do whatever it takes'.

Their 2nd feat was the remaoval of the existing cooling towers on the 4th floor roof along with the existing
steel supports. The new galvanized steel structure was assembled in the parking lot. The enormous
crane was set in place and the new towsrs were off loaded from a flatbed truck and set on aither side of
the crane. The plan was to shuf down the buliding after everyone left on a Friday evening. The old towers
came out along with the steel and the existing piping, and the new structure went back in with the new
towers right behind, all done between 5 pm and 2:00 in the morning. Everyone was back at 6:30 am to
re-pipe in the whole system({s) and had water on before they left at 7.30 that evening. We were ali very
pieased, and the building humidity never got close for concern.

We also would like to compliment their aftitude {fowards caution & safely, not one incident for the whoie
duration of the & month/phase-1 schedule.

It is with pleasure to say that the Thermal Concepts Retro-iit crew conducted themselves with a positive
attitude and their work was done in a professional manner. It is no doubt that we want to continue this
relationship and we have in fact, signed contracts for phases 2 and 3 for both the continuing Retro-it and
the new construction phase.

Should anyone require further information, please fee! free to contact us.

Sincerely,

ALt

Harley R. Miller
Stiles Miller, LLC
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